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Mr. Chairman and Board Members:  

Operations Summary

 Water Department: 

 This being a slow month in water use, 

we have been spending a lot of manhours 

bluestaking for the South Central fiber project.  

We have changed out a few more of the old 

water meters.  We are finishing up the testing 

and state permitting on the well replacement 

project.  We have pulled well 22 and are 

fabercating a sleeve for the motor. (picture is 

Jay operating a pinch off tool, to repair a failed 

brass fitting on a water service) 

   

Sewer Department: 

I have a preliminary design for the headwork screen project.  We have the 

concrete lids poured, so that phase is completed, next we’ll be working on installing a 

few to determine what it’ll take. 

 Gas Department: 

    We submitted audit response to Arizona pipeline safety, there are some of the 

manuals that need a little formatting.  We’ll be continuing training on Emergency 

Response.  South Central hit an unused service lateral with a directional drill, it caused 

quite a chore in locating and repairing the gas line. 

Fiber Optic Department: 

 One residential service was turned on this month.  Crew was on other services so 

we didn’t get to the sewer plant fiber project. 

 

Yours to serve, 

Weston Barlow 

Certified Utility Manager 


